March 15,2022

COURT OF QUEEN’S BENCH OF ALBERTA

ANNOUNCEMENT

NEW CIVIL PRACTICE NOTES 1 AND 3
EFFECTIVE APRIL 14, 2022

The Court of Queen’s Bench of Alberta is engaged in a project to consolidate and clarity its
processes as set out in its Practice Notes, Notices to Profession and Public, and Announcements.

As a first step in this project, effective April 14, 2022, Court of Queen’s Bench Civil Practice
Notes 1 and 2 will be consolidated into a new Civil Practice Note 1: Justice and Masters’
Chambers. Civil Practice Notes 3 and 6 will be consolidated into a new Civil Practice Note 3:
Class Proceedings.

The new Civil Practice Notes 1 and 3 have been posted to the Court’s website here:
https://albertacourts.ca/gb/areas-of-law/civil/practice-notes.




